DRAFT

Minutes

CEKC Board Meeting  July 8, 2019

Lyle Activity Center, Lyle, WA

Attending: Linda Williams, Johanna Roe, Barbara Sexton, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme, Jan Stewart. 

Dan Spatz and Darla Johnston were absent.

Guests: Cindy Bradley, Jonathan Blake, Cory Eberhart, Julie Larson, Trina Riemersma

Linda Williams opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m.  She welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. 

The minutes from the CEKC June 2019 meeting were approved unanimously with a correction: Ruth Olin, representing the White Salmon Grange was meant to be included as an attendee.

The agenda was approved as presented.

Linda and Barbara Sexton provided the board with information about the treasurer transition process. Linda explained some of the changes that are taking place. Some accounts will be absorbed into the general fund but earmarked for a particular project instead of being held in a separate account. 

Barbara distributed a CEKC treasurer report. 

The 990 filing is complete. 

Signatures from project representatives will be needed from all projects for Umpqua Bank because of the change in CEKC's treasurer. Linda and Barbara are waiting on several projects to provide the signatures. They have set a deadline of July 15th, 2019 for responses.

Linda reported receiving a note from the Community Foundation of SW Washington in regards to a recent grant application they received which they did not fund. There was no identification of the intended recipient, so Linda will track down whichever project submitted a grant.

Washington State Commerce Department has approved a budget. Linda is waiting to hear from Commerce regarding a new contract for CEKC.

Linda passed around a request from Huckleberry Fest for a donation. The CEKC board declined the opportunity.

The insurance bill from McCoy-Holliston was $4,282.52.

Rental of a post office box in Lyle for a CEKC address was approved unanimously. The address is PO Box 687, Lyle, WA 98635.  Linda Williams email is to be used for contacts regarding CEKC business: llwilliams@gorge.net

Linda reported Dan Spatz requested any action on closing down the low power FM station (KVGD-FM) be held off until he has had a chance to talk with Columbia Gorge Community College about possibly taking over the management of the station.
Jonathan Blake with McCoy-Holliston insurance distributed a partner/branch form he created in order to better assess what insurance was needed for various projects and their events and activities.  A discussion followed about insurance and the questions from various entities about exactly what is covered and what is not. There is still a lot of confusion about who covers what when.  

Klickitat School/Community Center and Old Lyle Elementary School Supporters (OLESS) have a number of questions.  Jonathan suggested it would be best for people to name CEKC as an additional insured through their individual homeowner's policy for personal liability. He also said sometimes insurance is not needed. Some people do not have homeowner's insurance yet still wish to use a facility for an event.  Prior knowledge of an event is needed in order to get coverage in place.

There is a great deal of confusion over CEKC's work with Klickitat S.D. and Lyle S.D./OLESS since the school districts own the properties in question and ESD 112 has their own risk management system in place. The question remains as to what projects need to have for insurance coverage. More clarification and discussion is needed.

Bruce Bolme announced the Big River Community Land Trust was being formed and would be working to help create affordable housing opportunities in Klickitat County.

He introduced the new White Salmon Farmers' Market manager Trina Riemersma.

Julie Larson spoke about the need in Lyle to have some form of event calendar or schedule in place to help the community know what is taking place to help people stay more informed.  She noted the Lyle Community Council was seeking funds to help find a facilitator to help the Council develop a more formal structure and help members understand the mission, needs and challenges of the community.

A discussion was held on the future of the low-power FM station in Goldendale that CEKC owns the license for. It has not been operating since April 2019. There does not seem to be enough local interest to keep the station operating. It must be on the air in order to maintain the license. 

A six-month extension for the station to remain off air needs to be filed with the FCC by September 2019. The license can be transferred but only to a site within 5 miles of the original broadcasting location.

The current station is located at 514 S. Columbus in Goldendale. No one knows who has the keys to gain access. It is essentially being used to store all the equipment, which has been disconnected and packed up. 

The rent for the office is $150.00/mo. and is paid through July 2019.  The power bill is about $40/mo. There are bills in the approximate amount of $1,800 to be paid. CEKC has been paying all the expenses. Jonathan Blake volunteered to donate one month's rent to help with expenses.

If the station is discontinued equipment will need to be stored, and the antennae will need to be taken down, disassembled and stored.

Linda Williams noted she had contacted several entities about taking over the management of the station and no one had expressed any interest. She expressed a concern that it will cease operations.

Bruce Bolme made a motion to have CEKC continue paying the rent and PUD bill until September 2019. Johanna Roe seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously. Johanna was asked to contact Cory Eberhart about station management and future plans.
Cindy Bradley with Skamania Economic Development Council shared information on webinars the EDC has been hosting on Human Resources.  She noted the next webinar would be held at 11 a.m. on July 9th.  The recent Pub Talk had 56 attendees, and several new businesses were able to highlight their products and services.

A Housing Needs Assessment is taking place and will be completed by December 31, 2019.  It will look at buildable lands in Skamania County, what forms of housing are required and what a housing plan would consider.

The Senior Resource Day in June held in Trout Lake was not well attended, with only 38 people coming.  More advertising was needed.  Jan Stewart reported there was good feedback from the exit surveys.

Linda Williams adjourned the meeting at 12:12 p.m.







PAGE  
2

